
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 24, 2023  

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger, Chairman Simpson, and Ranking Member Pingree:  

I am requesting funding for the Coachlight Water Main Installation in fiscal year 2024. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Prospect, located at 36 Center Street, 

Prospect, CT  06712. The funding would provide a federal match which, combined with other 

funding, would be used to install a new water main to service a neighborhood in the town.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because access to clean, reliable, potable 

drinking water is one of the most basic and fundamental human needs. The Safe Drinking Water 

Act and other federal statutes help to ensure all Americans have this need met. Taxpayer dollars 

are routinely used to help fulfill this obligation and rightfully so. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

  

 

Sincerely,  

 
Rosa L. DeLauro 

Member of Congress 

 

  


